
Good Evening Deer Lake Association Members,

I wanted to send a quick note thanking all our members who
volunteered this past Saturday, June 24th for our first lake
cleanup. When I arrived at Deer Lake on Friday I saw the
height of the grass and was like "oh-no, we have our work cut
out for us." However, I was so happy to see the turnout of
volunteers on Saturday and all that we were able to accomplish
as a team. The grass got cut, weeds were removed, three dead
aspen trees were cut down and waste was hauled away. What
a successful event because of all of our volunteers time, talent
and efforts.

I personally want to thank all our volunteers: Jim Mangham,
Glen Flanders, Robert and Julia Starkey, Steve Holbrook,
Jonathan, Jill and Jessica Skiles, Gil, Phil and Tiffany Casados,
Marcelino Montoya, Helen Herning, Sara and Emily Money,
Steve and Ken Berniklau, Larry and Kathy Tafoya, Damacio
Otero, Robert, Krystal and Elena Rodriguez, and Chris Tront.
Without you, we wouldn't have had such a good time and been
so productive all while leaving Deer Lake looking so nice!
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If you were unable to make Saturday's lake cleanup and have
some time to help at the lake in the coming days and weeks
please feel free to trim and deweed around the lake as your
schedule allows. There is always more that can be done!

Also, thank you all the families that participated in our first
social event of the summer, our lunch potluck. Lots of good
food and conversation was shared and we got to know one
another a little better. Thank you to our very own Glen Flanders
and all the volunteers who churned the ice cream so we could
all enjoy some homemade ice cream after a morning of hard
work.

I encourage all association members and their families to come
out to our Deer Lake events so we can get to know one
another and work together to make Deer Lake a great family-
focused community. A subsequent email will be coming out in
the next few days outlining more events the Board and other
volunteers have planned to bring some fun and a sense of
community to Deer Lake.

Below are a few pictures I captured from this weekend's
events. Enjoy!

Krystal Rodriguez
Board Secretary



 

 



 

           



   



 

 



      


